

Events

OCCA Annual General Meeting

OCCA's 19th AGM will be held on Monday 23 November from 5.30 (for 6pm) to 8pm at the Environment Centre (Red Shed), Oxley Creek Common, Sherwood Road, Rocklea.

Our guest speaker is John Sinclair, co-founder of the Fraser Island Defenders Organization and was instrumental in stopping sand mining and logging on Fraser Island. John's talk is titled "No More Beating Around the Bush" and will reflect on his 25 years of travels leading safaris around Australia and watching the environment become progressively degraded over that time.

Please join us to hear this inspiring environmentalist.

Xmas Party and Community Open House

The annual OCCA Xmas Party for all staff, members and volunteers will be held on **Friday 11 December, 5 - 7pm** at the Catchment Centre, 9 Macdevitt Street, Coopers Plains. We will also be inviting our neighbours in Coopers Plains to join us for some Xmas nibbles and talk to OCCA staff and volunteers about our activities. So come along to celebrate a successful year and our move to our own Catchment Centre.

Peaks to Points Festival 2016

OCCA has secured some funding from Brisbane City Council to start organising the 2016 Peaks to Points Festival to be held from Saturday 16 July to Sunday 31 July 2016. If you would like to help organise the Festival or organise an event in your area, contact OCCA on 33455541 or email info@oxleycreekcatchment.org.au

OCCA General Meetings

OCCA holds General Meetings with a keynote speaker open to all OCCA members and the general public on the $4^{\rm th}$ Tuesday of alternate months, starting in February.

On 28 April Tony Webber, National Practice Leader –
Water Quality, BMT WMB Pty Ltd, gave a talk "A
Healthy Oxley Creek - Issues, Impacts, Improvements".

- On 23 June Peter Dunn, Webmaster and owner of the popular "Australia @ War" web site www.ozatwar.com which contains everything you would want to know about military activities in Australia during WWII, gave a talk on "Brisbane @ War Military Locations in the vicinity of Oxley Creek Catchment during WWII".
- On 25 August, Misko Ivezich, Stream Restoration Engineer at Alluvium Consultants spoke to a full house on "Stream processes and restoration" including an understanding of waterway systems, the cycle of stream incision, and potential impacts of sand extraction.

These presentations can be found in the <u>Publications and</u> Presentations section of OCCA's website.

2016 General Meetings will be held on 23 February, 26 April, 28 June, and 23 August. If there is a topic you would like to hear discussed at a General Meeting, call OCCA on 33455541 or email info@oxleycreekcatchment.org.au

Join OCCA

If you are not yet a member, please consider joining OCCA and supporting our work. Membership fees are \$15 individual member, \$20 household, \$10 concession, \$30 Corporate/Community/School, \$220 Gold Member. You can complete a membership form online via www.oxleycreekcatchment.org.au

You can direct any questions regarding OCCA, its activities or membership, by phoning 33455541 or email info@oxleycreekcatchment.org.au

Take time to check out and like our <u>Facebook Page</u> and keep up-to-date with our events and activities.

OCCA happenings

Catchment Centre - update

OCCA has now moved into our new Catchment Centre at 9 Macdevitt Street (corner of Low Street) in Coopers Plains.

Many thanks go to the OCCA staff – Phil, Larissa, Susan, Chris and Ann - who planned and coordinated the move, and to the many volunteers including Bronwyn, Warwick, Jill, Sam, Beryl, Julie, Ally, Daniel, Sinead, Anna and Yemane who cleaned and painted the house, packed, transported, unpacked and put away 20 years of resources and files into our new home (apologies if I have omitted anyone). Special thanks also to Warwick Wilmott who made our Catchment Centre sign. Thanks also to Sam who has kindly donated a coffee machine to help keep our hardworking staff and volunteers going.

OCCA has a new phone number – 33455541. Please update your address books accordingly. However, our old number will be operational until the end of 2015.

Member survey

We have had a good response to the member survey over the last few months but we are always open for more comments and feedback on how OCCA is meeting your needs as a member. The survey information is completely confidential. No personal information will be circulated or otherwise shared. All information is aggregated. We encourage you to spend a few minutes completing the survey. Many thanks for your help. We will be reporting on the results of the survey at the AGM on 23 November.

Click here to start the survey

Treasurer

We welcomed Sadhna Singh as our Treasurer in April 2015. Unfortunately Sadhna has had to resign. For the remainder of the year Anne Clarke is Acting Treasurer with guidance from Frank Dingle who many of you will remember as Treasurer in the early days of OCCA. Welcome back Frank.

OCCA Community Native Plant Nursery

In May we welcomed volunteers from Telstra who worked with OCCA Nursery Volunteers to help establish the nursery in the back yard of our new Catchment Centre. They formed three weldmesh shade houses from the materials we had available, installed double rows of shelving, and placed pavers down the centre and gravel on the remaining floor space. It was a brilliant effort and we thank the Telstra and OCCA Nursery volunteers who all worked tirelessly.

Undaunted, the Telstra volunteers returned the following month to help set up the compost bays, a bathtub worm farm, stack trays of tubes, dig out weed species and generally get the yard space tidy and functioning.

In August, Julie Lawson, our enthusiastic OCCA member from Greenbank, gave the OCCA Nursery a tray full of Dianella seedlings which we pricked out and put into tubes. The seedlings grew really well and are almost ready to be planted.

In September, with about 20 Conservation Volunteers (CVA) we went seed gathering in Toohey Forest Park. The collected seeds have been sorted and identified ready for propagation in the OCCA Nursery when the water sprinkler system is installed.





OCCA is part of the Community Nursery Network set up by the Brisbane Catchments Network to share knowledge and techniques. You can find more information about the Oxley Creek community nurseries and others throughout SEQ at

http://www.brisbanecatchments.net.au/community-nursery-network



Get your compost worms here!

Contact OCCA if you are keen to establish a worm farm or you need some compost worms to revitalise your worm

farm. We have compost worms for sale and can also provide advice on worm farms. Don't forget to bring an empty ice cream container with a lid or a bucket to take your worms home.

Setting up your worm farm

A worm farm is an excellent way to convert your organic household waste into 'worm juice', an excellent concentrated liquid fertilizer for gardens and lawns, and 'worm castings', powerful organic material to vitalize and enrich to your garden soils.

Compost worms are not earth worms and earth worms are not compost worms so there is no point digging in your garden to get worms for your worm farm! Compost worms demolish wet newspaper and wet cardboard, food scraps, grass clippings and hair. They do not like onions (shallots, garlic, etc.), dairy products (milk, cheese, yoghurt, etc.), citrus skins, meat, fat and cooking oil.

Plastic worm farms are available from hardware stores. The upper two trays are where the worms feed, breed and convert the organic waste into 'worm castings'. The third tray is ready to add to the farm as the casting trays fill up. A lid on the top stops the worms going on expeditions.

To work properly a worm farm needs to be in a shady or mostly shady spot. It should be free standing to eliminate ant invasion. The 'moats' of water (containing a drop of kerosene to inhibit mosquito breeding) under each leg also form ant barriers.

The bottom tray is the liquid collecting reservoir where 'worm juice' is tapped off into a bucket. 'Worm juice' can be stored in sealed plastic milk bottles so the juice can be used as required.



You can also use a few polystyrene boxes to make a worm farm at virtually no cost. The bottom box is the liquid reservoir where a spout, a short piece of hose, or a tap can be placed into a hole in the polystyrene, to drain out the liquid 'worm juice'.



This is a suitable polystyrene tray for holding the composting worms. A similar tray without holes would be a 'worm juice' reservoir.

The upper layers of the worm farm need the same sized polystyrene trays so that each tray fits exactly on top of the lower trays. You should make holes in the bottom of all trays except the bottom tray, to allow liquids to pass through the worm farm into the reservoir.

Place a couple of pieces of wet newspaper over the bottom of each of the worm trays. This will let moisture through and prevent worms from escaping. Or cut a small piece of old shade-cloth and lay it across the base of each tray before placing the worms in.

To set up this polystyrene worm farm, find a shady place and make two piles of bricks about 3 bricks high and about 30cm apart. Use Vaseline to create an ant barrier around each of the brick piles. Balance the liquid reservoir across the brick piles and then place the polystyrene worm tray on top. Place a flat piece of polystyrene or several sheets of wet paper or a wet hessian bag on the top to keep the worms moist and protect them from birds and other predators. A sheet of tin or plastic could be placed over the top of the worm farm for further protection.

Once the worm farm is made it is time to prepare to introduce the composting worms. Obtain a coir brick from the local hardware store and leave it overnight in a bucket of water. The coir will fill the bucket. Then lay this spongy coir across the wet newspaper in the worm tray. Place your composting worms onto the coir matting and cover the worms with several layers of wet newspaper. Leave the worms to 'bed down' for about two weeks and then they are ready to receive organic material.

To feed composting worms, lift the wet newspaper and other covers until you see the worms moving through the

coir, then place a few pieces of food onto of the bed of worms and cover them over with the wet newspaper of wet hessian.

After your worms are bedded in, feeding on organic material that you provide them, every 6 weeks to 2 months, give the worm farm a half a cup of lime or dolomite. This will reduce the acidity and the worms grow stronger.

If you need any help to establish your worm farm, please contact Beryl: 0448 040 442, bberylroberts@gmail.com

OCCA Projects

OCCA has been successful in securing an NRMA community grant to develop an **online flood preparedness toolkit** specifically aimed at businesses in the Rocklea and Coopers Plains area. This toolkit will consolidate the workshops and seminars undertaken though our CreekWatch Program since the 2011 floods.

OCCA has secured a grant through Caring for Our Community to purchase **new water quality testing kits** for our education program. The first field test was in August with students from St Thomas Moore College where we sampled water from Stable Swamp Creek at Gaddes Park in Sunnybank.

Funding through Everyone's Environment Grants Round 2 has allowed OCCA to extend its **water monitoring** program and sample for an extended suite of metals, organics and physical and chemical water parameters at ten sites in a highly industrialised section of Stable Swamp Creek. An initial run by Griffith University volunteers tested site access, conditions and timings for future sample runs. The next round of sampling will be on Saturday 24 October 2015 from 8am – midday. If you would like to take part please contact Phil Gunasekara on 33455541 or email info@oxleycreekcatchment.org.au

A Logan City Council Envirogrant supports OCCA's **Connect to Crewes Creek Project**. OCCA has developed a resident survey to assist us to develop and deliver future programs in the region. We are planning on distributing this survey online by the end of October so if you live in the Crewes Creek catchment keep an eye out for a link to the survey in our next email update.

Brisbane City Council **Community Conservation Assistance**Grant - OCCA was successful in securing support for the continuing restoration of Sgt Dan Stiller Memorial Reserve in Heathwood. The restoration will focus on the area of the site to the west of Motorway Business Park.

Granard Wetlands

Granard Wetlands is a 5.5 hectare area boarded by the Ipswich Motorway, Granard Road, Marshall Road and

Rocklea Bunnings. Stable Swamp Creek passes through the corner of the site before flowing to Oxley Creek just west of the Ipswich Motorway.

Over the years Granard Wetlands has been extensively cleared and used as a dump site. It is now struggling with weed infestation.

OCCA has partnered with Energex and the Brisbane City Council to eradicate weeds, plant 25 000 grasses, shrubs and trees and maintain the site. We will be working at Granard Wetlands over the next four years.

MangroveWatch

Our next run will be before Christmas. This is a very popular activity so if you'd like to be involved please email OCCA at info@oxleycreekcatchment.org.au



What's Your Nature? - Oxley Golf Complex project

OCCA is working with Brisbane Boys College (BBC) and the Oxley Golf Complex on a five year vegetation and habitat restoration project at the Oxley Golf Complex, Cliveden Avenue over a 2 km stretch of Oxley Creek's western bank and part of Pennywort Creek. The site includes a specimen of the threatened Angle-Stemmed Myrtle but has extensive weed infestation and poor habitat health.

The project is part of the What's Your Nature? initiative delivered through a partnership with SEQ Catchments, Brisbane Catchments Network, Jagera Daren Cultural Heritage Body, Brisbane City Council and Queensland Urban Utilities, through funding from the Australian Government. For more information contact Phil Gunasekara, Program Manager on 07 33455541 or email info@oxleycreekcatchment.org.au

Oxley-Bremer Twinning

The Oxley-Bremer Twinning Project aims to identify opportunities to work with industry within the Bremer catchment and assist in the development of a industry engagement program. Hannah Collins is the Oxley-Bremer Twinning Project Officer.

In May 2015, Hannah gave a presentation at the Ipswich EnviroForum on OCCA's CreekWatch Program and the importance of developing partnerships with the community, government and industry to improve

waterway health, which received encouraging feedback and interest.

On 21 July, 18 representatives and members from various organisations attended a workshop to explore the possibility of developing a sustainable partnerships model within the Bremer Catchment.

At the workshop Ipswich City Council's Natural Resources Team and the Bremer River Fund (BRF) proposed the idea of a Bremer River Initiative (BRI) to support a network of local environmental groups within the catchment. A draft proposal defining the possible structure and functionality of the BRI has been developed. However, only after extensive consultation with the group representatives will this Initiative be finalised.

For more information email Hannah at hannah.collins@uqconnect.edu.au



Green Army Projects 2015

OCCA has been fortunate to secure two Green Army teams to undertake weed conrol and planting activities in the the catchment over the next six months. Managed by Conservation Volunteers Australia, the Green Army volunteers will be working on the stretch of Stable Swamp Creek between Granard Wetlands and Kookaburra Park in Salisbury and the Oxley Golf Complex in Corinda.

OCCA student projects

In June 2015 OCCA welcomed four students from Griffith University as part of their semester community internship

- Caroline Gilbert worked on the initial planning for Peaks to Points Festival 2016.
- Daniel Jonas, Sinead Liu and Ally Kombo helped develop a recording and analysis tool for our water monitoring program along Stable Swamp Creek as well as assisting in site assesments.

Grant applications

 National Landcare Program, 20 Million Trees Competitive Grants Round 2 - OCCA has proposed the establishment of 27000 native trees and understory plants covering 6ha in a targeted revegetation project at Lahey's Pocket and along the walking track and in grassed areas at Oxley Creek Common. This will provide critical habitat connectivity linking OCCA restoration sites (Cliveden Avenue Reserve, Benarrawa Reserve, Nosworthy Park and Pennywort Creek) the Oxley Creek Common riparian corridor and Brisbane City Council reserves. The Department of Housing and Public Works, Corinda State High School, Friends of Oxley Creek Common, Birds Queensland, and Cr Steve Griffiths all support this proposal. As part of this project we will also work with Tamara Taylor, a PhD student at Griffith University studying the effect of myrtle rust on the threatened *Gossia gonoclada* to collect and propagate Gossia seed and introduce several specimens to the site and run monitoring workshops for volunteers.

- 2. Brisbane City Council Lord Mayor's Community Sustainability and Environmental Grants OCCA has sought funding to identify key native species not available in commercial or community nurseries, locate and map mature specimens of these species, develop guides to seed collection or taking cuttings and train community nursery workers in their propagation or striking. This project will help to ensure that species that are currently difficult to source but are of high habitat or other value will be available for use in rehabilitation projects. OCCA Also submitted an application to this grant program to support the ongoing costs for operating our Catchment Centre.
- 3. Brisbane City Council Community Development and Capacity Building Grants OCCA has applied for funding to celebrate the recent establishment of the Oxley Creek Catchment Centre at Coopers Plains by inviting local dignitaries, community groups and residents to an Open Evening on Friday 11 December 2015. Visitors will be able to tour the Catchment Centre, meet existing volunteers, see the community nursery in operation and learn more about volunteering. OCCA would also like to provide workshops that will provide people with the inspiration and skills to make a positive environmental contribution in their own backyards.
- 4. Department of Infrastructure and Regional Development, Stronger Communities Programme OCCA submitted an application to Graeme Perrett, Member for Moreton, for infrastructure to support our Community Native Plant Nursery including a nursery shed, carport (covered work area for the nursery volunteers and community workshops), garage for OCCA Biodiversity Services/community workshop space and a second shade house.
- Litter and Illegal Dumping Community and Industry Partnerships program – An application was submitted jointly by OCCA and Healthy Waterways to run a behaviour change campaign in an industrial precinct adjacent to Stable Swamp Creek.

For a range of grants available to community groups go to http://community.grantready.com.au

If you would like to be notified about the opening dates of the next BCC grant rounds, you can register your group's contact details online with My Community Directory. Click the "List for Free" tab and follow the prompts. Brisbane City Council will access this data to email community organisations when appropriate grant programs open for application.

CreekWatch

CreekWatch promotes industry-led care of local waterways. OCCA works with CreekWatch partners to promote pollution prevention and reporting as well as undertake clean-ups, rehabilitation, training education. Current CreekWatch partners are RockPress -Rocklea Pressed Metal, CSR, BOC (a member of the Linde Group), Dulux, Simms Metal, BMI Group, Absorb Environmental Solutions, The Construction Training Centre, and SkillsTech Australia. We invite more businesses to join the CreekWatch Program. For more information, contact Larissa Mar Fan, Partnerships 33455541 or email partnerships@oxleycreekcatchment.org.au

CreekCare

The CreekCare Program consists of volunteers who undertake planting and maintenance at eight Habitat Brisbane bushcare sites - Les Atkinson Park (Sunnybank), Benarrawa Park (Corinda), Cliveden Reserve (Corinda), Gaddes Park (Sunnybank), Russ Hall Park (Salisbury), Nosworthy Park (Corinda), Pennywort Creek Reserve (Corinda) and Strickland Terrace Reserve (Sherwood), as well as the Oxley Creek Common. Volunteers meet at each site in a weekly rotation from 7 – 9am on Thursdays. For more information contact Noel Standfast, CreekCare Convenor, email hstandfa@iinet.net.au or phone 0417798008.

CreekCare will be at the following sites over the next few months:

- 22 October Gaddes Park, Evenwood St, Sunnybank
- 29 October Russ Hall Park, Salisbury -
- 5 November Nosworthy Park, Corinda
- 12 November Oxley Creek Common, Rocklea
- 19 November Pennywort Creek, Corinda
- 26 November Strickland Terrace, Sherwood
- 3 December Les Atkinson Park, Sunnybank
- 10 December Benarrawa Park, Corinda
- 17 December Cliveden Avenue Reserve, Corinda

OCCA Creekcarers help out at Myall Park Botanic Gardens

A group of six bushcarers from the Oxley Creek Catchment Association's CreekCare team recently spent an enjoyable few days at Myall Park Botanic Gardens situated near Glenmorgan on the Western Downs. Myall Park is a unique arid zone botanical gardens featuring a wonderful collection of plants from around Australia. The gardens were developed by local grazier Dave Gordon and his artist wife Dorothy in the 1950s and are the home of the well-known and much loved hybrid Grevilleas Robyn, Sandra, Merinda and Dorothy, all named after members of the Gordon family.

This was our second year visiting Myall Park. In 2014 we helped prepare for the launch of the new Grevillea hybrid 'Dorothy Gordon'. This year we headed out to help prepare for the annual spring open day. This was the first visit to Myall Park for some of the group and the Committee Chairperson, Dr Nita Lester made us all very welcome and had a list of jobs to keep us busy. The main task was to spread about fifty metres of mulch around the gardens as well as setting up for the open day.



Dr Nita Lester with OCCA Creekcarers Trevor Armstrong, Marie Hollingworth, Brian and Ros McDonald, Noel Standfast and Julie Biddulph

The property had received some useful rain just before we arrived which freshened up the country and many of the plants were flowering with a stunning display of spring colour. The wattles and Sennas in particular put on a terrific display of gold for the open day visitors. We took time out to explore the many themed walks around the property and enjoy a wide range of Australian native plants. Our stay in the old shearers' quarters was very comfortable with an open fire adding to the atmosphere. On Saturday night we visited the local pub for a meal and with other friends of Myall Park swelled the numbers considerably. On Sunday morning we were also treated to a very informative bird walk led by noted birdo lan Venables from Birds Queensland, followed by an excellent breakfast prepared by the Committee members.

We highly recommend a visit to the gardens, especially in spring to experience a unique collection of arid zone flora and Dave Gordon's dream.

Article provided by Noel Standfast, OCCA Creekcare Convenor, photos by Marie Hollingworth.





Flowering gum, E.pachyphylla

Native cassia (Senna sp)

OCCA Biodiversity Services

OCCA's Biodiversity Services is a commercial arm undertaking contracts with governments, industry and businesses on weed management, native plantings and habitat enhancement and maintenance across South East Queensland. Some current projects include:

- Weed management and preparation for planting at the Oxley Creek Common, Rocklea.
- Weed management in preparation for planting at Granard Wetlands, Rocklea as part of an Energex Environmental Offset project.
- Weeding and planting along the Tarcoola Track (next to the Brisbane River between St Lucia Golf Course and the University of Queensland).
- Removing weeds, mostly lantana with some Cats Claw, at The Fort Bushcare site in Oxley.
- Maintenance of a waterway corridor at Graceville Park Apartments, including the control of exotic grasses and woody weeds (Chinese Celtis).
- Control of Glycine at an old sand extraction site in Larapinta currently owned by Holcim.
- Project planning for work on BCC land (leased by Queensland Urban Utilities), a multi year Environmental Offset project at Willawong, and the Stockland development at Pallara.
- Removal of lantana and other weeds to help the rejuvenation of Lloyd's Native Olive (Notelaea lloydii) at the Scout Camp at Mt Crosby.
- Rehabilitation of parts of the Transpacific site on Bowhill Road, Willawong.
- Phase 2 of the Green Army work at the Oxley Golf Complex and Freney Street Park started in October.
- Weeding and planting at Jindalee Recreation Reserve.
- Weeding management adjacent to Bundamba Creek, Ipswich.

If you would like Biodiversity Services to provide a quote for your restoration project, contact Chris Jensen, Biodiversity Services Manager on 07 33455541 or email bsu@oxleycreekcatchment.org.au

New Additions to OCCA Biodiversity Services Team

OCCA is pleased to welcome three new field staff to the team. Joining Chris Jensen and Evan Davies are:

- Alanna Kropf Alanna has over ten years experience in conservation and wildlife management working as a bush regenerator, environmental technical officer in the ACT and wildlife manager.
- Kurt Walker Kurt has been working with flora and fauna in South East Qld for almost 20 years and is an enthusiastic herpetologist.
- Mark Cachia Mark has recently moved to Brisbane from Sydney. He has over thirteen years experience of bushland restoration across the temperate and subtropical coast of Australia.

OCCA Active Volunteer Network

Follow the link to sign up to OCCA's Active Volunteer Network:

<u>www.oxleycreekcatchment.org.au - Active Volunteer</u> Network

OCCA Education Program

OCCA offers educational services that complement the Australian Curriculum and promote an awareness of waterways and how we can better care for our catchments. We have recently worked with the Year 7 Science students from St Thomas More College, Sunnybank and St Margarets College, Ascot. Both schools visited Gaddes Park to undetake water quality testing, macroinvertebrate sampling, looking at erosion cause and control, thinking about how the urban environment impacts on creeks as well as admiring the work of the Gaddes Park Bushcare Group.

Volunteer opportunities

Whilst the Management Committee are all dedicated and committed to OCCA's vision and objectives, we don't have all the expertise we would like to ensure that OCCA is put on a sound business footing, that we engage the community regularly, and that we can undertake all the activities we would like to do.

We would love to hear from any of our members or friends that would like to help us. Opportunities include:

- become a member of the Management Committee
- help with fundraising activities such as BBQs and festivals
- · help to organise and publicise events
- draft media releases and articles on OCCA projects
- film OCCA activities for our website and facebook page
- improve and/or update our website
- take part in on-ground restoration and maintenance activities.

If you would like to help please contact OCCA on 33455541 or email info@oxleycreekcatchment.org.au

Bushcare Groups

Benarrawa Bushcare Group, Corinda Meets last Saturday of the month

Noel Standfast 3379 8008

Cliveden Reserve Bushcare Group, Corinda

Meets first Saturday of the month

Carole Bristow 3379 1453

Faulkner Park Bushcare Group, Graceville

Meets third Sunday of the month, 8am

Jane O'Sullivan 0427 420 743

Friends of Sherwood Arboretum, Sherwood

Meets third Sunday of the month

Peter Hayes 3379 4137

Forestdale Bushcare group

Simon Christen 0413 597 258

Gaddes Park Bushcare Group, Sunnybank

Meets third Saturday of the month

Pat Toohey 3342 3026

Karawatha Forest Protection Society

Meets third Thursday of alternate months

(February, April, June, August, October)

at 7pm at Sunnybank Library. Phone 3341 7365

Kev Hooper Park Bushcare Group, Inala

Meets second Saturday of the month at 8.30am

John Maelich 0429 196 294

Les Atkinson Park Bushcare Group, Sunnybank

Meets fourth Saturday of the month at 8am

Mick Richardson 3345 6978

Greening Moorooka Group, Moorooka

Meets first Saturday of the month

Phone 3892 7185

Nosworthy Park Bushcare Group, Corinda

Meets first Saturday of the month

Marie Hollingworth 3278 2229

Rikki Bailey Park Bushcare Group, Oxley

Meets fourth Sunday of the month, 8 – 10am

Kelly Benson 0408 414 878

Bronwyn Rigby 0418 879 530

Rocky Water Holes Bushcare Group, Moorooka

George McNeil 3277 7524

Spring Mountain Reserve Bushcare group

Meets fourth Sunday of the month

Steve Simmons 0413 617 250

Strickland Tce Parklands Bushcare Group, Sherwood

Meets second Saturday of the month

Jocelyn Clarkson 3379 6021

Pennywort Creek Bushcare Group, Corinda

Meets third Saturday of the month, 6.30am

Trevor Armstrong 3379 2488

Our Partners







































